

# This Week's Program

Wednesday, November 18 - Join Us via ZOOM

## SUSTAINABLE INVESTING

# Dan Wanstreet, Director of Market Advice Team Wells Fargo Advisors

12:15 p.m. - Dial In to ZOOM Dial In Details Will Be Sent

12:30 - 1:30 p.m. - Program Via ZOOM



Sustainable Investing has reached an inflection point in the financial services industry. Thanks to new tools and products, clients are increasingly able to align their personal beliefs and investment portfolios.

Dan Wanstreet leads the Market Advice team within Advice & Research. The Market Advice team delivers timely commentary and actionable advice for Financial Advisors and clients. The Market Advice Team produces the ever-popular �WFA Morning Outlook publication � and �Looking Ahead, • a client-approved pieces which reviews the week that was and previews the week to come. Dan hosts the •WFA Morning Outlook Call, • which occurs every weekday at 8:40am ET.

Dan is part of the Wealth and Investment Management (WIM) Sustainable Investing Senior Leadership Group. The Market Advice team is front-andcenter in working on products and services for financial advisors and clients interested in Sustainable Investing and ESG (Environmental, Social and Governance) investing.

Dan joined the firm in 2009, and was previously in Capital Markets Trading as an equity trader. Dan earned a B.A. in History from the University of Missouri and is a CFA charter holder.

# President 104's Post #21 **Matt Kinley**



## RCLB, Chartered 1917

"It is of little use for us to pay lip-loyalty to the mighty men of the past unless we sincerely endeavor to apply to the problems of the present precisely the qualities which in other crises enabled the men of that day to meet those crises." Theodore Roosevelt

The RCLB was chartered during a dark time. In 1917, U.S. life expectancy for men was just 49 years old and 54 years for women. The world faced an influenza pandemic that killed 20 million people worldwide. There were no antibiotics, polio ran rampant, and healthcare had few effective remedies to cure disease. In June, 2017, the U.S. entered World War I, leading to the death of over 100,000 Americans.

But, as in all difficult times, there were hopeful signs, even in 1917. A telescope with a 100-inch mirror was installed atop Mount Wilson Observatory. In Long Beach, the Red Cross and other organizations began a campaign to knit socks for our soldiers. Canneries hummed sending food for the cause. Long Beach was the potash center of the nation (derived from kelp, potash was used to make explosives needed in the war).

Every generation faces what seems like insurmountable troubles. As in 1917, today we face what seems like an endless epidemic. Our society seems mired in constant conflict; students who don thave enough food; and we still lose friends and family to disease much faster than we think is right.

We can take a page from the founders of our club and look to create a better community. We can celebrate the strides we have taken to inoculate the world from polio and our own Club s efforts in International Service. We can look ahead to help our youth learn to read. We can plan for taking our high schoolers back to Camp Enterprise. We can celebrate our friendships and build peace and goodwill with our conduct. When future Rotarians look back at 2020, they will see the actions of RCLB s men and women and seek to apply the qualities that we exhibit in their day. And the world will be better for it!

## CLUB LEADERSHIP



Matthew President



Assistant to the President



Vice President



<u>Satnya Chey</u> <u>Vice President</u>



Braden James Phillips Vice President



<u>David Sommer</u> Vice President





Sergeant at Arms





Sergeant at Arms



kayne Sherman, FIIDA, CID, CSI Sergeant at Arms





<u>Diane Wood</u> Sergeant at Arms





CCO-Club Comm. Offcr



Career Service Director



Club Service Director



Club Service Director



<u>Daniel Bruce Lipton</u> Community Service Director



Fellowship Service Director



### In the News

## Rotary Meetings - What's Up!

### LAST Week @ Rotary

Birthdays - Matt Kinley, Rich Gibson Tribute to RCLB Veterans Program - Commander Nick Hill

> 5 O'clock Somewhere Centennial Park Clean-up

### THIS Week @ Rotary

Birthdays - Steve Shaw, Phil Sblendorio Newell Family Scholarships Presentation by the LBRSF Program - Sustainable Investing

> **Business Breakfast Roundtable** Football Pool w/Andy McFarland

### November is Rotary Foundation Month

by Donna Reckseen, RCLB Honorary Member

Four easy ways to make a philanthropic gift, become a Paul Harris Fellow, or increase your PHF status:

- 1) Go to the Rotary International (RI) website to donate online
- 2) Call RI Customer Service 847-328-4101 for credit card giving
- 3) Sign up for Rotary Direct monthly giving: Call the Rotary Support Center at +1-866-976-8279
- 4) Make a check payable to "The Rotary Foundation" (and mail to Madrid in our Rotary Office to forward with your donor form)

## Rotary Club of Long Beach International Projects - Save the Date 12.1

by Freda Hinsche Otto, International Service Director

Join us for an in-depth look at the Navajo Water Project with DigDeep Featuring George McGraw, Founder and CEO of DigDeep with personal stories from St. Anne s Mission in Klagetoh, Arizona told by Long Beach Rotarians

ZOOM briefing • Tuesday, December 1, 5:00-6:00 pm (RSVP required for ZOOM access. Email madrid@rotarylongbeach.org ) Long Beach Rotary - Making a Difference Around the World



# Calling All Potential New Members • Rotary Revealed - December 3rd !

By Jim Better



Rotary Revealed is the best opportunity for prospective new members to learn about the value of being a part of our club. The next Rotary Revealed is scheduled for Thursday, December 3<sup>rd</sup> at 6:00 PM. New prospects will be able to learn more about our club and talk with Rotarians about the plethora of activities that provide opportunity to serve the community, explore new business interests and meet many fascinating people.

We re introducing some changes to Rotary Revealed designed to inform and connect with potential new members in our current virtual environment. We�II be discussing these changes at our weekly RCLB meeting on Wednesday, November 18<sup>th</sup>.

Members are encouraged to go through their Virtual Rolodex ♦s and do their friends a favor. Invite them to the virtual party.

### Community Service Opportunity

By Henry C. Fung, Career Service Director



Remember Your First Job Interview? Would a Mock Interview Have Helped?

LBUSD is looking for 35 professionals to volunteer to participate in a virtual mock interview. Would you be available to share your expertise and experiences with them? In addition to Wilson High students needing help with their Virtual Mock Interviews on December 4, the students at Browning High School will also be holding Virtual Mock Interviews. Students in the Medicine/Biotechnology, Leadership/Public Service, and other curricular pathways are seeking internships and jobs and they could use our help in preparing for their interviews.

Two virtual interview sessions have been scheduled on Friday, December 4th:

- 7:45 a.m. 9:15 a.m.
- 9:30 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.

Your participation is welcomed at either or both sessions. LBUSD > Long Beach CaLL (Career-Linked Learning) will provide instructions and interview questions prior to the event. If you are available to help these students preparing for their careers, please contact Ms. Kehau Fujikami at kfujikami@lbschools.net or call 562-997-8160.

Thank you for helping the next generation of contributors in our community.





<u>Freda Hinsche Otto</u> International Service Director



Membership Service Director



Youth Service Director



<u>Mollie Beck</u> iPast President



Dennis C. Smith President-elect



President-nominee



Madrid Zimmerman
Club Executive Director
Club Executive Secretary



Assistant Governor

#### BIRTHDAYS THIS WEEK



November 19th



November 20th

## **UPCOMING EVENTS**

### **November**

17th - RCLB Board of Directors 18th - Weekly RCLB Meeting Speaker: Dan Wanstreet Subject: SUSTAINABLE INVESTING

19th - Business Breakfast Roundtable

Subject: Optimizing Google My Business Page 25th - NO WEEKLY RCLB MEETING - Thanksgiving

29th - Ronald McDonald House Sunday Meal

## December

1st - <u>Navajo Water Project & DigDeep UPDATE</u> Speaker: George McGraw, DigDeep Founder/CEO

2nd - Weekly RCLB Meeting Speaker: Dr. Peter Kareiva, President and CEO Subject: AQUARIUM OF THE PACIFIC

3rd - Rotary Revealed

5th - RCLB Holiday Rally !

9th - Weekly RCLB Meeting Speaker: Dennis Smith, President #105

Subject: 2021-2022 ROTARY BOARD REVEAL

11th - RCLB Golf Outing

12th - <u>Centennial Park Clean-Up</u> 15th - RCLB Board of Directors

16th - Weekly RCLB Meeting Speaker: Festive Participants Subject: HOLIDAY EVENT!

23rd - NO WEEKLY RCLB MEETING - Holiday

30th - NO WEEKLY RCLB MEETING - Holiday

## Our Rotary Family...

Rotarian Doug Haubert s brother, David Haubert, Mayor of Dublin, California, won his race for Alameda County Supervisor in the November 3<sup>rd</sup> election. In their glowing endorsement

editorial of Haubert, the Pleasanton Weekly said, Haubert has shown he can work collaboratively



In early-October, Rotary International approved a \$45,000 grant to help prevent the spread of COVID-19 to both Rotary-supported Community Health Workers in Zambia and the families they serve. Additional funding was provided by the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation and Rotarian Malaria Partners.

The Rotary Clubs of Long Beach, California and Ndola-Mukuba, Zambia partnered to secure this grant which will supply personal protective equipment (PPE) to over 500 Community Health Workers (CHWs) thereby enabling these CHWs to maintain the testing, treating and tracking of malaria in isolated rural communities within the Copperbelt Province of Zambia.

Working with Rotarian Malaria Partners Zambia and the Zambian Ministry of Health, N95 masks, face shields, gloves, sanitizers and other equipment will be distributed through the Masaiti and Mpongwe District Health Offices to 301 integrated community case management trained CHWs in the Copperbelt Province and an additional 200 CHWs in the Chililabombwe District.

PPE distribution will ensure these CHWs can continue to provide the most accessible point of healthcare to safely support malaria treatment, as well as treatment for pneumonia and diarrheal diseases 🔷 the three biggest killers of children under 5-years old in Sub-Sahara Africa.

Link to: Rotarian Malaria Partners is a 501c3 public charity, not a part of Rotary International, operating in Washington State, USA. Rotarian Malaria Partners, 300 Lenora Street #269 Seattle, WA 98121

### **New Member Proposals**

The following are being proposed as members of the Rotary Club of Long Beach. Their names are hereby submitted to the membership for a 10-day period as required by the By-laws. Any comments can be addressed to the President or the Executive Director of the Club during this 10-day period.

### David Gayl • Retired, Commercial Real Estate/Investment

Proposed classification: Real Estate � Commercial & Investment (Retired)

Proposed by: Alfredo Velasco and Mark Guillen

## Michael Rivard A Retired Marketing Entrepreneur

Proposed classification: Marketing - Entrepreneur (Retired)

Proposed by: Judy Ross and Jean Smith

## Did You Know...

November 17, 2020 is our 103rd Anniversary!

The Rotary Club of Long Beach Anniversary Celebrations have been held for years � from the 17<sup>th</sup> Anniversary at Virginia Country Club August 8, 1934...



...to the 45<sup>th</sup>, 50<sup>th</sup>, 55<sup>th</sup> and 75<sup>th</sup>



Read More

with people who at times have competing interests. Those of us who know Rotarian Doug Haubert might add that the same can be said for David s younger brother. Congratulations Supervisor-elect David Haubert!

Rotarian Angel Macias has found a creative way to ofun raise for the nonprofit she founded and leads, & California Families In Focus . Angel produces and stars in a weekly cooking lesson called Soul Food, Zen Cooking. The class is inspirational as well as informative and can be watched streaming on Angel s Facebook page on

Rotarian Sergio Garcia and his wife. Stephanie. will be leaving their current Salvation Army post in Long Beach for a new assignment in London. This is the Salvation Army's announcement about their new adventure:

'We are saddened but proud to announce that Captains Sergio and Stephanie Garcia have been appointed as the Under Secretaries for the Americas and Caribbean zone of The Salvation Army starting January 15, 2021. We are excited for them as they help lead this "zone" which stretches from Canada to the southern point of Chile. They will be working from The Salvation Army International Headquarters in London, UK

Please pray for their family as they transition from Long Beach to London over the next couple of months. Captains Sergio and Stephanie expressed their gratefulness to God for 5 1/2 wonderful years @ Long Beach Citadel where they have been privileged to work with wonderful people including all the amazing community friends that have supported our Red Shield project and many programs over the last 5 years. They will also miss the hard-working Advisory Board and are grateful for both Mayor Robert Garcia and the Long Beach City Council who have been advocates of the work of The Salvation Army in our community.

Congratulations, Sergio and Stephanie! Members of the RCLB thank you for your Service Above Self since joining our Club in 2016. We wish you the very best in your new post � you will be missed.

> Rotary Club of Long Beach meets every Wednesday

> > **Club Office**

400 Oceangate, Suite 470 Long Beach, CA 90802 562-436-8181

Visit Long Beach Rotary District 5320 Rotary International E-Club of the West

Visit our Social Media Pages





LB Skyline Photo Credit Long Beach Convention & Visitors Bureau

November 18, 2020 Vol. 104, Issue 21